

Soroptimist International Sacramento Newsletter May 2020

SIS Mission: To provide women and girls with access to the education and training they need to achieve economic empowerment.

| Table of Contents | <u>Page</u> | Table of Contents | <u>Page</u> |
|----------------------------|-------------|--------------------------|-------------|
| President's Corner | 1 | SIS Scholarships | 5 |
| Dream Program | 2 | More Humor | 8 |
| Aunt Bonnie | 3 | Investing | 9 |
| Humor | 3 | How to use your Time | 11 |
| Congrats to the new SNR Bo | oard 3 | Board Action | 12 |
| | | May Birthdays | 13 |
| | | Program Schedule | 14 |
| | | Dues Statement | 15 |

President's Corner Elizabeth Payette

As we move into the second month of COVID-19 stay-at-home precautions, I hope all of you are doing as well as can be expected. The club continues to adhere to public health

guidelines and will not have in-person meetings for the remainder of the club year. It was disappointing to hear that SIA cancelled its biennial convention that many of us were looking forward to attending. Congratulations to Sarah Lee and Idelle Claypool, SNR's incoming Secretary and District 3 Director. I am sure SNR will find a way to showcase their installation.

Our Board and several committees have been not been idle in exploring ways the club can support women and girls during the pandemic. First, the Live Your Dream Award and Scholarship funds were dispensed in April to well-deserving women to avoid delay. Then, SIA encouraged clubs with available funds to make "Dream Program & COVID-19 Giving" gifts to program participants and others. Acting quickly, the Board and Finance, Project Selection, LYD and

DIBI committees facilitated the following donations: A \$100 Walmart gift card was given to each of the sixteen DIBI girls at SAVA; LYD funds helped this year's recipient purchase a Chrome laptop for her continued studies; My Sister's House received the club's \$2,000 Soroptimist Grant that will defray the shelter's costs; and Single Mom Strong's Empower ME childcare center was given \$1,950 to help sponsor childcare for



children whose mothers are essential workers and are faced with unexpected school closures and the need for childcare.

How did all this generosity come about? In large part, it was due to your hard work on our successful fundraisers. This year's Crab Fiesta Fundraiser netted a record-breaking \$38,000 - double last year's profit. Committee members and others stepped up, but I want to commend Rosalie Gladden for her leadership and openness to trying new features which made it a wonderful and lucrative event. The timing was lucky too. Unfortunately, many other clubs with fewer resources than our have had to cancel their primary fundraisers. Funding also came from the endowed scholarship funds. A special shout out to Mary Kobane who manages these and other funds and has achieved significant vields. With the stock market freefall, she jumped into action and made changes to protect the funds from further loss. Kathy Platz, our competent and efficient Treasurer, expedited checks all while juggling her business from home. Helping vulnerable women and girls during this challenging time is at the heart of our mission. Thank you to evervone!

The Board is exploring using Zoom video to hold a general meeting on Friday, May $15^{\rm th}$ – the date of the original in-person meeting – to share club updates and engage members virtually in interactive sharing. As this is new technology for some of you, we will see how it goes and continue to explore ways to stay connected through the end of the club year.

In gratitude for your dedication to our mission.

President Elizabeth Payette

The Board voted to allocate funds to the Dream Program recipients due to the challenges faced with the COVID-19 crisis. Funds were given to one of the LYD women. This photo is SAVA's principal

sending her thanks for the Walmart gift cards purchased by the club for each of the sixteen girls in the DIBI program.

Thank you to the Finance Committee, LYD and DIBI Committees, and the Board for acting so quickly on the suggestion brought to the board about Dream Program & COVID-19 Giving. I'm grateful that our successful fundraising has made this kind of generosity possible.

Elizabeth



Summer Ash who is the Principal at SAVA And I think that is Phyllis Hayashi is taking the picture!

Aunt Bonnie on the Perils of Protracted Protection By Bonnie Coleman

Aunt Bonnie promised Editor Janet an article for our newsletter provided she could hatch one by Editor Janet's deadline, because we who are not "essential" are so terribly, terribly busy during these strange and awful times. That was partly because Editor Janet asked so sweetly.

The other, real reason was that Aunt Bonnie wasn't sure she could remember how. Aunt Bonnie is normally a reasonable, compliant person with at least average memory most days. She walks in the crosswalks, never sassed her teachers, and obeys traffic rules even when no one is looking. It's just how it was when she was growing up. But Aunt Bonnie had just ventured out in her automobile after many days of home paralysis, or whatever it's being called, and her self-confidence was dealt a heavy blow. And that is saying something from a woman whose Mother took her out of school to get her driver's license the first day she was an eligible little Auntling because her Mother was so tired of driving her all over Carmichael, which at that time had no bus service and no where to go that was in walking distance (still may be that way).



All the other cars were whizzing by at a speed that suggested they were being driven by escapees from a demolition derby. Her own car was having trouble distinguishing the goahead gear from the back-up gear and had a dangerous lack of concern about the difference. Nevertheless we negotiated a truce that got us to the end of the driveway without violence and found the little lights that tell others we are changing direction.

There was so much to see and so little time to absorb it all! Other cars telling us that they too were changing their directions; lights to tell us to proceed, or not, and could change their minds from green to gold to red in a heartbeat. How had I ever kept track of it all? Why do they all turn gold just when I enter the intersection?

It was the hardest mile Aunt Bonnie had ever driven. Gradually, things came back into focus and it appeared that reaching our destination and returning in one piece would be an achievable goal, especially if we stayed on the arterial roads; venturing onto the freeways would be for another day. So we did, as I'm here to testify. Maybe tomorrow we'll go out again. Maybe not. Wouldn't want to be a hazard...or cause one. No siree Bob.

A little Bit of Humor Submitted by Nancy Wolford-Landers

2019 - stay away from negative people.

2020 - stay away from positive people!

Sending Congratulations to our very own, newly elected SNR officers; Sarah Lee who is the newly elected SNR Secretary for the next two years, and Idelle Claypool who will be our District 3 Director for two years!!!!

We are so proud of these two ladies, and the very nice reflection they will bring to our club.

Congratulations ladies!!!!! Nancy





Submitted by Zahra Hamdan

SIS Scholarships By Karen Smith

The Scholarship Committee selected five very worthy women to receive scholarships from the Chin, O'Brien, Stone and SOS funds. The Chin fund focuses on the health professions and three women were chosen: a nursing student, a pharmacy student and a pre-med student. The other two scholarships were divided from the other funds.

The awards are as follows:

Shawna Evans (\$6000) Anna Chriss (\$6000) Priscilla George (\$6000) Cheyanne Martin (\$4500) Ezra Bauer (\$4500)

Since we could not meet in person to honor them, checks were sent by mail and received in mid-April. The timing is even more important now that they are studying at home with extra responsibilities. We asked each of them to send a write-up about themselves and below you can read about each recipient.

Shawna Evans

Dears SIS Members,

It is a complete honor to have received this scholarship! Words can't describe how truly overwhelmed with joy I was to receive the call from Karen. I was so elated, and I cried for about two hours. My daughter asked me why I was crying, and I told her they were happy tears. This scholarship is such a blessing in so many ways, especially now with so much uncertainty in the world.

My journey to become a pharmacist was a long road; however, with determination and a drive to succeed, I have overcome many obstacles along the way. I genuinely have a passion for the sciences and I truly enjoy helping others. At the age of 16 I decided that

I wanted to become a pharmacist. After all these years, I am grateful that I had mentors, friends, family, and scholarship donors who are also invested in my future.

Presently, while pursuing both my PharmD and Masters of Pharmaceutical Sciences. I am also interning at Zogenix Inc. a biopharmaceutical company that specializes in therapeutic drugs for rare diseases. I truly enjoy research, and with all the knowledge and skills that I have acquired, it is my desire to become a Clinical Scientist. When I am doing my research, the passion and the motivation is intrinsic. I aspire to find cures and treatments for rare diseases as I have seen firsthand the devastation that families experience when there are no treatment options available for their loved ones. The reason I have dedicated so many years to my education is because of the impact that I would like to make on bettering the lives of others through groundbreaking scientific discoveries for diseases that are currently untreatable.

To have received this scholarship is truly a remarkable experience as it gave me solace, hope, motivation, drive, and determination to continue my journey as there are guardian angels, YOU, the donors who have invested in my future. And for that, I thank you to infinity and beyond for your kindness, love, compassion, and dedication to helping others achieve their goals. One day I hope to give another individual the same gift that you have given me! Thank you from the bottom of my heart!

Thank you, Shawna Evans

P.S. Yes, I am crying again, LOL! Thank you so much for your generosity!

Anna Chriss

Hello Soroptimist of Sacramento!

I am beyond grateful to have received a Soroptimist scholarship this year. In light of the current situation and because I will not be able to meet you all in person, I wanted to extend my gratitude in this message and tell you a little bit about who I am.

First of all, this scholarship will be a blessing to my family and I in this time that we are in. I am sure that many are stressed financially right now as I know my own family is and this scholarship brought celebration and a relief to my family and I when I heard the news. This said, receiving a Soroptimist scholarship is not like receiving any other scholarship. It means so much to me that I am receiving a scholarship from women for women. Knowing that I have the support of an organization like this makes me so thankful. Maybe one day I can be a part of the Soroptimist community and give back to future generations of women who need help paying for their education as I do.

It is extremely hard to express my thanks in words, I'm sure that Karen can tell you I was speechless when she called me a few weeks ago about the award. This said, thank you from the bottom of my heart for helping me achieve my goals and pursue my dreams.

I hope I can share a little bit about me so that maybe we can feel like we met! Right now, I am in my second semester of Freshman year at the University of California, Berkeley. College has been such an amazing experience for me so far; I am in awe of all of the things I have the chance to explore and be a part of on a college campus. My plan is to pursue a career as a Physician and major in Molecular and Cell Biology at Berkeley. I am a part of several organizations that I am loving so far. I have found a family at the American Medical Women's Association chapter on my campus that promotes women in medicine. In AMWA, I am a chairperson for the Cancer and

Women's Health Committee that raises money and awareness for women's health. My drive for wanting to pursue a career as a doctor comes from a passion for wanting to help others and "The Suitcase Clinic" at Berkeley has been a great way to do this. The organization aims to help the underserved populations of Berkeley by providing meals and medical services at 100% student run and organized clinics. I love being able to volunteer and interact with not just students but the greater community of Berkeley. These are just two of the most exciting things I have found to be a part of at Berkeley!

This said, my roots will always be here in Sacramento with my family and the Sacramento community. I am very close with my family: my mom, my dad and our two pets Holly the Labrador and Willow the tabby cat. I love going on day trip adventures with my parents. We love to hike in the Sierras and explore Gold Rush towns. For six years in the Sacramento community I created and organized The Anna Chriss Homeless Care Package project which provided resources for our local homeless while providing ongoing education on homelessness to local students and families. In high school, I loved volunteering at Mercy San Juan hospital in Oncology which I am hoping I can volunteer at again in the summer. Sacramento holds such a special place in my heart and I am hoping that the knowledge and experience I gain in my time in college, Medical School and beyond, can be brought back to Sacramento so that I can give back some of the things that Sacramento gave be growing up. I hope this gives you a glimpse into who I am. I am so sad that we cannot meet but I hope to be in touch and maybe meet you all sometime in the future.

My sincerest thanks for this amazing opportunity. Stay safe and well!

Anna Chriss

Priscilla George

I am an Indian immigrant from United Arab Emirates. I came to America for better educational opportunities. I grew up in a socially conservative Middle Eastern community that expected me to marry young and become a homemaker. Instead of getting consumed by a life of domestic responsibilities, I wanted to pursue higher education. I knew education was the only way out of the challenges I faced. I was tired of living paycheck-to-paycheck and decided I could not struggle the way my parents did their whole lives. As a DACA student, I worked hard to earn a college degree, not just because I immigrated in pursuit of education. but because it was an internal drive that I had to model for the other women in my family.

It was impossible for me to dream about going to college, but through the Dream Act I was able to go to college and receive federal funding. I was able to graduate from my dream school (UCLA) and obtain my Bachelor of Arts in Sociology. Despite all the challenges of being a low-income DACA student, I managed two jobs while taking a full class load until starting my MSN program. I am currently in the process of achieving yet another impossible dream, which is finishing up my Entry-level MSN program at Samuel Merritt University. I plan to be a case manager and use my clinical skills and management knowledge to make quality healthcare more accessible for minority patient populations. However, with this rigorous accelerated program, I am unable to handle a job while studying full-time. I am completely reliant on loans to make ends meet and afford other resources to help me advance in this program. I applied for this scholarship to help me pay for my own computer and NCLEX study prep materials, so I can successfully complete the last half of this program. With the shelter-in-place and online schooling, I am in need of purchasing a personal laptop to keep up with all of my

assignments and the changing curriculum. It has been a challenge for me to take exams and complete assignments as I have been using my school's loaner laptop. Moreover, I need this money to help pay for other necessities such as rent and groceries during this time. You have given me an opportunity to be great in my field because of your financial assistance. Thank you from the bottom of my heart. I will never be able to fully explain what this scholarship means to me.

Best, Priscilla George

Cheyanne Martin

To Soroptimist of Sacramento,

I am a 23-year-old law student at McGeorge School of Law. I am honored and thankful that you have chosen me as a scholarship recipient. Throughout my time in law school, I have volunteered with local elementary schools and worked alongside my classmates in the Public Legal Services Society to give back to the Sacramento community in the best way we possibly can. I come from a low-income background and grew up in a predominantly minority neighborhood where my neighbors and family members had a distrust of the legal system and those meant to enforce it.

My interest in law peaked after my uncle was killed by LAPD when I was in junior high school. It was a tragedy that devastated my family, and perhaps the most hurtful part of the whole thing was that my family never received justice. The officers responsible for taking my uncle away from his two young sons would never be held accountable for what they had taken from my family. Because of that event, I knew that I needed to be involved in the criminal justice system and do my part to bridge the gap between members of low-income, vulnerable populations and the criminal justice system.

After graduating high school, I went on to obtain a bachelor's degree at California State University of Bakersfield and majored in Political Science with a Prelaw emphasis. When I was applying to law schools, I didn't know exactly where I wanted to go, but after visiting McGeorge and experiencing Sacramento, I knew it was the place for me. Now I can't see myself living anywhere else. I fell in love with the Sacramento community and have been lucky enough to have opportunities to serve the community while in law school. I am currently an unpaid extern at the Sacramento Public Defenders Office in the Iuvenile Division. There has been no experience more rewarding than working with the children I have met throughout my time as an extern. Being able to defend them, listen to them, and assure them that their actions as children do not need to define them, has been the most rewarding opportunity in my educational experience. For me, it is important that the children wrapped up in the juvenile system find their way out and become productive members of society, so I do my best to encourage them and be a role model for them.

I will use this generous scholarship to continue my work in the Public Defender's Office and purchase a new computer so I can continue to do legal writing projects.

Additionally, I will use the scholarship to help with bar preparation costs and supplemental legal materials. It is important that I maintain my class ranking and GPA, so I can have the best opportunity to secure a position in the Sacramento Public Defenders Office after taking and passing the bar. From the bottom of my heart, I thank all of those responsible for awarding me this scholarship and I look forward to the day that I can give back to women with similar goals.

Sincerely, Cheyenne Martin

Ezra Bauer

Thank you for the generous scholarship. I'm a student at UC Berkeley. I transferred there in Fall 2019 from Sacramento City College and next year will be my senior year at Cal. I hope my message finds you well during this uncertain time. I'm sorry that I couldn't meet you all in person, but I hope my words express how deeply grateful I am to you.

Your work, attention, and generosity will allow me to cover the costs of housing, food, and books. Because of your scholarship, I'll be able to enjoy the excellent education Berkeley provides and have the ability to focus on learning and becoming more skilled as a writer. Your support will ensure my successful graduation from the best public university in the world and help me on my journey towards my ultimate career goal: to work as a writer in TV and film, and to bring more diverse characters and stories to the screen. I promise to give back the value that you have invested in me.

Thank you so much, Ezra Francesca Bauer

A Little Humor Submitted by Mary Kobane

- Half of us are going to come out of this quarantine as amazing cooks. The other half will come out with a drinking problem
- I used to spin that toilet paper like I was on Wheel of Fortune. Now I turn it like I'm cracking a safe.
- I need to practice social-distancing from the refrigerator.
- Still haven't decided where to go for Easter ---- The Living Room or The Bedroom
- PSA: every few days try your jeans on just to make sure they fit. Pajamas will have you believe all is well in the kingdom.

- Home schooling is going well. 2
 students suspended for fighting and 1
 teacher fired for drinking on the job.
 - I don't think anyone expected that when we changed the clocks we'd go from Standard Time to the Twilight Zone
 - This morning I saw a neighbor talking to her cat. It was obvious she thought her cat understood her. I came into my house, told my dog..... we laughed a lot.
 - So, after this quarantine.....will the producers of My 600 Pound Life just find me or do I find them?
 - Quarantine Day 5: Went to this restaurant called THE KITCHEN.
 You have to gather all the ingredients and make your own meal. I have no clue how this place is still in business.
 - My body has absorbed so much soap and disinfectant lately that when I pee it cleans the toilet.
 - Day 5 of Home schooling: <u>One of these little monsters called in a bomb threat.</u>
 - I'm so excited --- it's time to take out the garbage. What should I wear?
 - I hope the weather is good tomorrow for my trip to Puerto Backyarda. I'm getting tired of Los Livingroom.
 - Classified Ad: Single man with toilet paper seeks woman with hand sanitizer for good clean fun.
 - Day 6 of Home schooling: My child just said "I hope I don't have the same teacher next year".... I'm offended.
 - Better 6 feet apart than 6 feet under



Submitted by Zahra Hamdan

Ghostwritten Article - Investing

Four Ways to Invest More Confidently in a Volatile Market

When financial markets fluctuate, even the calmest investors can start to question their financial strategies. But volatile markets can present opportunities, says Tracie McMillion, head of global asset allocation strategy for Wells Fargo Investment Institute (WFII).

"Financial markets are frequently volatile—that's their nature," she says. "Over longer periods of time, that volatility can add up to attractive portfolio growth."

McMillion shares an analogy that compares this worry to seasickness: "If you stare at the waves directly ahead of you (the current financial market), the water may look bumpy and turbulent, and you might feel ill at ease. However, if you look outward at the horizon (your long-term investment goals), the ocean as a whole appears to be on a fairly even keel."

In addition to focusing on your financial horizon, here are some strategies you can use to help weather economically turbulent times.

1. Match your investments to your time horizon. The simplest way to feel more comfortable about your investments is to align them with your financial calendar, no matter what happens in the financial world this month or year. For example, do you need some of your money fairly soon, or want it



close at hand in case of an emergency? If so, McMillion says you should consider investments such as cash holdings and short-term bonds that shouldn't lose much, if any, value over the short term.

On the other hand, if you won't need some of your investment money until you retire multiple years in the future, equities or longer-term bonds are worth a closer look. Those investments carry more risks but also offer potentially better returns.

2. Know what to expect from your assets. Some investors lose confidence because they don't fully understand how their investments work. In that case, McMillion says, some knowledge of typical asset behavior is a good thing.

Consider reading up on different types of investments and asking questions of your financial advisor. Once you know how your investments are more likely to perform in certain financial markets, you can help ensure that your investment strategy is in line with your tolerance for risk.

3. Tune out the noise. By "noise" McMillion means the constant barrage of financial reports from the 24/7 news media. "It's common for the financial markets to temporarily get a little bit messy as they sort through the current news cycle," she says.

However, investors usually don't need to react to the everyday financial news, no matter how topsy-turvy things may seem. "Remember: The U.S. news tends to report on a very small slice of available investments, particularly U.S. large company stocks," she says. "Your portfolio, if it's diversified as it should be, probably isn't

going up and down to the same degree as these stocks. Your portfolio changes are probably much more moderate."

4. Regularly revisit your plan. There's no such thing as a completely set-it-and-forget-it investment strategy, McMillion says. It's always smart to check in regularly with your investment advisor. "Your life circumstances may change, or your financial goals could shift," she says. "You'll feel much more confident that your investments are doing their job if you review them regularly with your advisor."

Submitted by Mary Kobane



Submitted by Zahra Hamdan

How Are You Using Your Time? Submitted by Nancy Wolford-Landers

How are you using your time? We usually are complaining we do not have enough time. Now that we have a lot of time, we are trying to figure out how to use it. It is funny, because we all are in the same situation. How do I use my day to keep from getting bored? What thing can I do to keep myself sane?

A few years ago, a friend gave me a card that read "Take Time To...". On it are words that suggest how to use time in general. It is focused on life not just a particular day. I thought I would share the words with you and a thought to go with each word.

Work it gives meaning

beyond ourselves

Play it is the secret of

perpetual youth

Think it is the source of

power

Read it the fountain of

wisdom

Pray it is conversation with

God

Laugh it is the music of the

soul

Listen it is the pathway to

understanding

Dream it enables us to think

in new ways

Worship it is the highway to

love

Love it is the gift of God

What words come to mind for you? How would you define them? How do you love them? I encourage you today to "Take Time To..." whatever that might be for you.

Heard a Dr. on TV saying in this time of Coronavirus staying at home we should focus on inner peace. To achieve this we should always finish things we start and we all could use more calm in our lives. I looked through my house to find things i'd started and hadn't finished, so I finished off a bottle of Merlot, a bottle of Chardonnay, a bodle of Baileys, a butle of wum, tha mainder of Valiumun srciptuns, an a box a chocletz. Yu haf no idr how feckin fablus I feel rite now. Sned this to all who need inner piss. An telum u luvum. And two hash yer wands, stafe day avrybobby!!!

Mary

Board Action Items:

Announcements and Committee Reports:

 Nominating Committee: The Nominating Committee met and approved the slate of Officers and Board of Directors for the 2020-2021 club year below. Presented at the BOD meeting on March 31, 2020 as follows;

Officers

President – Jennifer Willis 1st VP (co-VP) – Phyllis McMaster Moist and Cathy Diepenbrock 2nd VP – Karen Smith Treasurer – Kathy Platz Asst Treasurer – Alice Jarboe Secretary – MaryAnne Selvage

Board of Directors 2020-2021

Mary Locke Paula Wright

Parliamentarian – To be selected by the newly elected President (per bylaws)

Board Motion: A motion was made to approve the slate presented by the Nominating Committee. Approved.

Board Motions:

- 1) A motion was made, seconded and approved to cast the club's SIA President-Elect vote for Jane Carol Azevedo.
- 2) A motion was made from the Project Selection committee to give the club's \$2,000 Soroptimist Grant to My Sister's House as sponsorship. Approved.
- 3) A motion was made, seconded and approved to give \$1,950 from the unused SIA

Convention Delegate budget to Single Mom Strong for their EmpowerME Childcare Center for childcare sponsorships. Note: SIA convention is cancelled until 2022.

2019-2020

Soroptimist Offers Scholarships (SOS) and Donations

SOS

Alice Jarboe
Nilda Valmores
Nancy Wolford-Landers
Pat Canterbury
Yoli Manzo
Idelle Claypool
Phyllis Moist
Mary Kobane

Donations for 2019-2020

Sarah Lee
Phyllis Hayashi
Regina Boyland
Elizabeth Payette
Nancy Wolford-Landers - donation in
memory of Darlene Geraty
Nancy Wolford-Landers donation in memory
of Marge Hyde
Nancy Wolford-Landers made a donation in
memory of Mark Holmes

Officers and Board of Directors 2019-2020

President: Elizabeth Payette
Vice President: Jennifer Willis
Second Vice President: Shared by Phyllis
McMaster and Cathy Diepenbrock
Recording Secretary: Mary Anne Selvage
Corresponding Secretary: Donna Kistler
Treasurer: Kathy Platz
Assistant Treasurer: Kristy Fitzgerald

Board of Directors At Large - 2018 - 2020: Nancy Wolford Landers Idelle Claypool Carol Adams Board of Directors At Large - 2020 - 2022: Paula Wright Lauren Buchanan

Parliamentarian: Debbie Rubens

May Soroptimists



Happy Birthday

Rose Coleman May 5 Dawn Cornelius May 19

SIS Program Schedule for 2019-2020

Club Meetings will be held at Shriner's Hospital, 2425 Stockton Blvd. 1st and 3rd Friday from 11:30-12:45 Tentative Agenda

Soroptimist Meetings on Hold Due to Covid-19 Virus

| Date | Day | Time | Type-Agenda | Comments |
|--------------|-----|------|-------------|----------|
| 5/1/2020 | | | | |
| 5/15/2020 | | | | |
| 6/2/2020 | | | | |
| 6/5/2020 | | | | |
| 6/19/2020 | | | | |
| 6/26/2020 | | | | |
| 7/11-12/2020 | | | | |
| 7/22-25/2020 | | | | |
| August ? | | | | |



MEMBERS' DUES STATEMENT—2020-2021

Soroptimist International of Sacramento, Inc.

P.O. BOX 163604, SACRAMENTO, CA 95816-9604

April 30, 2020

This statement provides all members information to pay Soroptimist International of Sacramento (SIS) dues for 2020-2021.

| DUES: \$ 170.00 |
|--|
| · |
| SOCIAL and HOSPITALITY* \$ *(Optional\$20 for 2020-21 club year) |
| Total \$ |
| SIS dues and optional fees may be paid on the SIS Membership page at www.soroptimistsacramento.com . For the convenience of paying on-line, a \$5.00 service fee is added. (Note: Paying dues online is optional and is for those who find this method more convenient.) Others may continue to pay the 2020-2021 dues as directed below: |
| Life or Regular members: DETACH and MAIL THIS PORTION, by June 1, 2020 with your check and ANY UPDATED ROSTER INFORMATION) to Barbara Coulam, 6748 Rappahannock Way, Carmichael, Ca 95608. YOUR CANCELLED CHECK IS YOUR RECEIPT. |
| Name |
| RosterAdd/update Information for 2020-2021 (Name, Home or Work Address, or Phone Number): |
| RosterAdd or up-date your <u>Interests</u> ? (6 words or less, e.g. reading, swimming, family, etc.): |
| |
| |
| Do you have a new photo of yourself? Would you like to have a new copy in the roster? If yes, go online to the Members Only area at www.soroptimistsacramento.com and follow instructions to upload your new photo, or |
| contact Barbara @ bhc6748@att.net. |
| |
| |
| Return THIS Portion to Barbara |
| Return THIS Portion to Barbara Keep THIS portion for your records. |
| Keep THIS portion for your records. |
| Keep THIS portion for your records. STATUS: Active NAME |
| Keep THIS portion for your records. STATUS: Active NAME Soroptimist International of Sacramento, Inc. 2020-2021 Dues DUES: \$ 170.00 |
| Keep THIS portion for your records. STATUS: Active NAME Soroptimist International of Sacramento, Inc. 2020-2021 Dues DUES: \$ 170.00 SOCIAL and HOSPITALITY* \$ |
| Keep THIS portion for your records. STATUS: Active NAME Soroptimist International of Sacramento, Inc. 2020-2021 Dues DUES: SOCIAL and HOSPITALITY* *(Optional\$20 for 2020-21 club year) |
| Keep THIS portion for your records. STATUS: Active NAME Soroptimist International of Sacramento, Inc. 2020-2021 Dues DUES: SOCIAL and HOSPITALITY* *(Optional\$20 for 2020-21 club year) |
| Keep THIS portion for your records. STATUS: Active NAME Soroptimist International of Sacramento, Inc. 2020-2021 Dues DUES: SOCIAL and HOSPITALITY* *(Optional\$20 for 2020-21 club year) |
| Keep THIS portion for your records. STATUS: Active NAME Soroptimist International of Sacramento, Inc. 2020-2021 Dues DUES: \$ 170.00 SOCIAL and HOSPITALITY* *(Optional\$20 for 2020-21 club year) Total \$ SIS dues are due by June 1, 2020. After that date, dues are delinquent unless prior arrangements have been made directly with the treasurer. If dues are paid after June 5, 2020, members will be assessed \$10.00 (a SIA service charge.) Members writing checks or paying cash after June 5, 2020, please add \$10.00 to the payment and submit by mail or pay directly to Barbara Coulam. Members paying on-line after the due date |